
Greetings from New Zealand 

January Recap 

Wow, It is hard to believe that a portion of 2018 has already passed us by. God has continued to show 

His hand of provision in my life as I’ve stepped out of my comfort zone to serve his kingdom and 

purpose in the nation of New Zealand. Last year I began the process of applying for a visa and a 

couple weeks into the new year I received word that the application had been approved. This new visa 

will allow me to stay in the nation until January 2019. So thankful for a God that opens doors and 

guides my every step! I was graced with a visit from my mother in January. This was a tremendous 

blessing, since when I said goodbye back in September we only thought it would be for a couple 

months. The visit gave me a boost of encouragement from home.  

With this new approval I have been able to take a more active role in planning and involvement for 

upcoming events throughout 2018. We see God preparing this nation for a tremendous outpouring 

beyond anything that has been experienced before. We have new bible studies starting and have had 

numerous visitors in these first Sundays of the year. Just this past Sunday the entire family I am 

boarding with, husband, wife, and all five kids, attended service with me! They enjoyed service and 

I’m believing God for a great move in this family.  

We are also believing God to see tremendous growth in our young people this year! I’ve had the 

privilege of working with the UPCI NZ Youth Division team and we will be starting new programs that 

will challenge and grow the youth. This investment in the youth today will be a catalyst for even 

greater growth and revival in the years to come.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Local 

outreach 

Grace Fellowship is thrilled to have Bro. & 

Sis. Nawasa back from Fiji! 

Thankful for quality time with my mom. 

Powerful move of God during our first 

service of the new year! 


